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Date: February 25, 2020 
 
To: Midpen Board of Directors 
RE: Highway 35 Crossing and North Ridge Parking Lot Expansion Feasibility Studies 
 
Dear Board of Directors, 
 
The Bay Area Ridge Trail Council (Ridge Trail) requests your support for Midpen’s staff time to study the 
feasibility of installing a bike/pedestrian crossing and a spur trail from the proposed SFPUC trail on the 
east side of Hwy 35 to the North Ridge Parking Lot. This project would also study the feasibility of 
expanding the North Ridge Parking Lot to accommodate increased users due to the proposed trail. 
Midpen has obtained a commitment of funding and support for these studies from Ridge Trail, Peninsula 
Open Space Trust (POST), and San Francisco Public Utility Commission (SFPUC). If feasible, the crossing 
represents an opportunity to complete a 100-mile almost contiguous Bay Area Ridge Trail segment from 
Big Rock in Marin County to Wunderlich County Park.  
 
Determining the feasibility of the highway crossing and staging area expansion is timely because of the 
SFPUC’s Southern Skyline Ridge Trail that is proposed to begin construction in 2021 and open in 2022. 
When completed, the Southern Skyline Ridge Trail will begin at the intersection of Highway 92/35 with a 
new proposed staging area and will continue south until it reaches the property line of the Phleger Estate 
(owned by Golden Gate National Recreation Area). Trail connections on the Phleger Estate are not 
planned to open for many years, making the Hwy 35 bike/ped crossing to the existing network of trails at 
the Purisima Creek Redwoods Open Space Preserve (Purisma) even more important. The implementation of 
a Hwy 35 bike/ped crossing would allow a trail user to park at Hwy 92/35, hike along the new Southern 
Skyline Ridge Trail, continue their adventure along the dedicated Ridge Trail in Purisima, then along the 
Skyline Trail to a staging area at Wunderlich County Park and/or El Corte de Madera. The crossing would 
create a one-way 20-mile continuous Ridge Trail experience. This future route even includes an existing bus 
stop at Hwy 92/35 and midway-point overnight opportunities at Huddart County Park. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in prioritizing the feasibility studies that support this critical regional trail 
connection. 
 
Sincerely, 
Liz Westbrook 
Trail Program Director 
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